22nd  December 2021
Dear <INSERT NAME>
RE: Very important information about the Covid-19 vaccination - NHS number: <INSERT NHS NO.> MRN: <INSERT MRN> 

We contacted you previously as your clinical team had advised you to have a third dose of the Covid-19 vaccine (also known as a third primary dose). Your GP may have also contacted you about this. 

You should now have had three doses of the Covid-19 vaccine: first, second and third.  
The Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI) is now advising people who needed a third dose to have a booster (fourth dose). The booster helps give you longer-term protection against getting seriously ill from COVID-19. You need to have your booster three months after your third dose. Please get your fourth “booster” vaccine if you have now reached 3 months since your third dose.  
If you have not received your third dose of the Covid-19 vaccine, or if you have not had your first or second dose, we strongly recommend that you book these as soon as possible. Covid-19 continues to present a real risk to all of us and receiving the full vaccination course that is recommended for your clinical needs is an important way to protect yourself from infection and serious illness. 
To book any of the vaccines you need you can:
· take this letter to any Covid-19 vaccination centre (we recommend that you book an appointment)
· Call the hospital booking team on XXXXXX to arrange an appointment at one of the hospital’s vaccination hubs  
· Unfortunately at present you cannot book your fourth dose on line  - you can present at 91 days post 3rd dose to GPs, pharmacies and services offering unbooked appointments. Some evidence of need for the booster as a result of their high risk status will be required.

You must take this letter with you to any vaccination appointment to show that your clinical team have advised you to have four doses of the Covid-19 vaccine; dose one, dose two, dose three and a booster (fourth dose).

If you have any questions about the Covid-19 vaccine or need support please call your GP or 
NHS 119. You can also find information about the vaccination programme at www.nhs.uk 
Yours sincerely,
Charing Cross Hospital, Hammersmith Hospital,

St Mary’s Hospital, Queen Charlotte’s & Chelsea Hospital, Western Eye Hospital
www.imperial.nhs.uk

